ANRCETI focuses on electronic communications network deployment at country border

Last week, the Administration of the National Regulatory Agency for Regulation in Electronic Communications and Information Technology (ANRCETI) summoned a working session, bringing together decision-makers of the regulator with the representatives of the Ministry of Information Development, Local Public Administration, Information and Security Service, Customs Service, Border Guard Service, State Ecologic Inspectorate, to discuss solutions for the existing problems in the implementation of the Regulations on Deployment, Operation, Management, Maintenance and/or Liquidation of Electronic Communications Networks at State Border of the Republic of Moldova, approved by Government Decree no. 974 of August 12, 2008.

Mr. Sergiu Sitnic, ANRCETI Director, said that the field of electronic communications is one of the most efficient fields of activity in the economy of the Republic of Moldova, part of the category of industries that brings the most considerable net value-added input, one of the most dynamic sectors of the national economy and most investment-attractive, which fact implies a special importance of the new market development opportunities. Currently it is important that competition be developed and sustained both with respect to electronic communications services and infrastructure, in order to ensure an appropriate environment for the development of information society and knowledge-based economy.

Sergiu Sitnic noted that electronic communications network providers, intending to deploy networks in the border zone, in order to be able to interconnect with networks of providers from bordering countries, face multiple problems related to the need to coordinate their activity with authorised state bodies. In order to redress this situation it is necessary to establish clear requirements for activity in the border zone and an activity coordination procedure, to be applied by the authorities involved.

For this purpose the Agency came with proposals and projects, brought to discussion during the working session by Mrs. Ala Baidauz, Chief of Technical Regulation and Standardisation Department. The participants agreed that, by the end of the week, the representatives of the coordinating authorities should provide their input to improve the projects discussed, the final version due for approval by January 31, 2009.

The Agency considers that the implementation of the Regulations mentioned above will substantially enhance the development of broadband Internet market. As estimated by the Agency, the increase in the number of Internet access providers will improve Internet access offers for end-users and consequently will cut prices for these services.
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